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In addition to being your superintendent, I’ve lived in Hamden over the past six years. I drive on Hamden roads and am protected by Hamden fire and police. I understand our town’s fiscal condition and the desire of our citizens to receive first class services.

Under my leadership, our school and district personnel work collaboratively with all town officials and administration. I would not have it any other way, as we are one community and in this together.

Convocation seems like a very long time ago when I talked about this being my 40th year in education. I never imagined what would occur when March 12th would become the last day of operations in our school buildings and that we would need to transition, in a matter of days, to a distance learning platform. 

I never imagined we’d be preparing to serve 60,000 meals at five sites – four of our schools and the Keefe Center.

I never imagined we’d need to find a way of transporting meals to families who don’t have transportation to get to these sites. We currently have almost 30 families to whom we deliver meals.

I never imagined we’d need to purchase 1000 chromebooks and distribute 1800 total devices to children who would need them in order to access their education.

I never imagined we’d need to provide 40 of our families hot-spots, so they could have internet access.

When our students could no longer come to us, we quickly figured out a way where we could go to them.

The lack of predictability certainly defines this moment in time. With so many unkowns and the fiscal implications of the unkowns - the cost of masks, ppe’s, social distancing signs, shields, transportation, scheduling, etc. And that’s just the tip of the iceberg.

I am so proud of my staff – my core team, my building and district leaders, my teachers and aides, clerks and guards. So many stepped up and did what they needed to do to serve our community in ways they had never had to before – taking on new roles – teamwork and many 16 hour days.
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We are here to be part of the solution and do our best with what we are allocated.

Thank you.




